
 
 
 
 
 
December 15, 2008 
 

To the residents of Riverside Apartments 
 
Dear Neighbors: 
 
I want to share a quick update with you about my ongoing conversations with the owner of 
your building. 
 
Riverside tenants have expressed a few concerns to me: that the proposed garage 
construction will disrupt life in the building, that it could permanently make the courtyard 
impossible to enjoy, and above all that the building owner might use the garage 
construction to seek a Major Capital Improvement (MCI) rent increase for rent-regulated 
tenants. 
 
I want to let you know that I have personally received an assurance from the landlord’s 
representative that the landlord will not seek an MCI increase for the work he proposes to 
do to install a garage.   Additionally, the landlord is not allowed to use any garage work as a 
pretext for evicting any tenants. 
 
This news is an important development and I wanted to share it with you as soon as 
possible.  Of course, it is only the beginning of a longer process.  As I expressed previously 
to tenants in the building, I have serious concerns about the proposed garage, its impact on 
the quality of life for residents of the building, and the precedent it would set for the 
Heights Historic District.   I look forward to continuing to work with the tenants of the 
building. 
 
Please feel free to call my office any time with concerns about this or any other issue.  I can 
be reached at 646-472-5712 or info@danielsquadron.org.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Daniel Squadron 
State Senator-Elect 
25th Senate District 
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